
City of Miami Beach 

Planning Department 

1700 Convention Center Drive 

Miami Beach, Florida 33139 

Attn.: Mr. Michael Belush 

RE: DRB23-0990 - Letter of Intent

New Single Family Home located at: 

1649 W 22nd Street Miami Beach, Florida 

Dear Mr. Belush, 

We have applied for design review of a new single-family home located at Sunset Isle No. 1, 

1649 W 22nd Street in the City of Miami Beach with Folio 02-32228-001-1920. Please consider 

this applicants letter of intent in support to the Design Review Board (DRB) for the design 

review and waivers for the new single-family home. 

Property Description. The Property is made up one parcel that is approximately 21,497 square 

feet (0.49 acres) in size. The Property is currently improved with 2-story home and swimming 

pool constructed in 1988. With respect to land use and zoning, the Property is designated 

Single Family Residential ("RS") by the Future Land Use Map of the City's Comprehensive Plan 

and is zoned single family residential ("RS-3"). 

Description of Proposed Development. The Applicants propose to construct an elegant, 

integr�ted designed 2-story residence with an "Understory" (the "Proposed Home"). The 

Proposed Home is designed to take advantage of view corridor to Biscayne Bay and Downtown 

Miami by rotating the main living area. The home is centrally located in the wedge lot, organized 

by 2 radiating grids super-imposed to support the architecture. Most social areas and main 

bedrooms will face the view immediately to the raised swimming pool deck, gardens and 

subsequently expand towards Biscayne Bay. The home takes advantage of all sea level rise 

opportunities by leaving an understory primarily used for the entry lobby and parking beyond. All 

decks and exterior areas are connected to the proposed lush landscaping provided. 

By locating the home slightly towards the back of the lot, we are freeing up the front primarily to 

preserve a specimen tree and allow more area for lush gardens open spaces. 

The Proposed Home complies with the requirements of the RS-3 Zoning District with respect to 

lot coverage, unit size, front, and rear setbacks and below the maximum for unit size.

The estimated cost of construction is $5,000,000 USD






